Lysynski, Heather

From:

Shannon Nicole Kamins <skamins@

Sent:

Monday, November 28, 2011 8:58 AM

To: Subject: Lysynski, Heather BPolhill@london.ca, dbrown@london.ca, sawhite@london.ca, jfontana@london.ca,

jbaechle@london.ca, jswan@london.ca, JSimon@london.ca, jbraam@london.ca,

pmcnally@london.ca

Dear Heather,

Please include the following note with the agenda for the "Built And Natural Environment Committee" on Nov. 28th, 2011.

Thank you,

Shannon Kamins

Dear "Built and Natural Environment Committee" members:

Consent Item "<u>UPDATE REGARDING WATER FLUORIDATION IN LONDON</u>", agenda <u>item 2 of 9</u> for closure is premature and inappropriate. There has not been a proper public consultation of this item to date and many questions posed to the City have not been answered.

My concerns on the safety of the products used (Hexafluorosilicic acid and Sodium silicofluoride) for water luoridation are very high and there is no evidence that these products are safe.

Dan Huggins from the city water department has often been cited by the Middlesex-London Health Unit when questioned on the scientific and legal determination of safety of fluoridation products used is questioned. He is unable to provide any animal studies (toxicology studies) and human studies (randomized, controlled clinical trials). But claims that the city conforms to NSF/ANSI 60 standards, which upon further investigation also do not have any such safety studies.

From the above it is clear that the city has not done its due diligence on water fluoridation.

As elected representatives, it is necessary to do your due diligence and provide evidence of safety for hydrofluorosilicic acid or cease water fluoridation until such evidence is provided.

Shannon Kamins 1702- 323 Colborne Street London, ON, Canada N6B 3N8